


Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                  17 October 2021 

If you are new to our parish or are interested in becoming a Catholic, we invite you to call the parish office or register on our website . 

SACRAMENTAL CELEBRATIONS

Baptism:

Instruction:  — 1

st

 Sunday of the month at 8:30 am at Sacred Heart. 

Sacrament: 12:00 pm — 2

nd

 Saturday of the month at one of our worship sites. 

Please call the parish office at least one month before the baptism. 

Eucharistic Adoration: Tuesdays 12:00 pm to 3:00 pm at Sacred Heart 

Reconciliation: Saturdays 3:00-3:30 pm at each worship site, and by appointment 

Sacrament of the Sick:  2

nd

 Saturday at each worship site following the 4 pm

Mass. For home emergency or when entering the hospital, please call the office. 

Marriage: Arrangements should be made by calling the parish office at least one 

year in advance for marriage preparation and desired date. 

386 Hancock Street • Quincy, MA 02171

Web: divinemercyquincy.org                   e-mail: office@divinemercyquincy.org 

SAINT ANN CHURCH 

SAINT MARY CHURCH SACRED HEART CHURCH 

QUINCY CATHOLIC 

ACADEMY

370 Hancock Street 

Quincy, MA 02171

Phone: 617.328.3830 

Fax: 617.328.6438 

Web: quincycatholicacademy.org 

email:

info@quincycatholicacademy.org 

Office Hours: 7:00 am-3:00 pm, 

Monday–Friday. 

OFFICE HOURS

386 Hancock Street 

 9:00 am-3:00 pm, Monday–Friday 

 Closed Saturday, Sunday & Holidays 

 Phone: 617.328.8666 • Fax: 617.773.2522

EUCHARISTIC CELEBRATIONS

SUNDAY MASSES

Saturday: 4:00 pm at all worship sites 

Sunday at St. Ann: 9:00 am & 11:00 am 

Sunday at St. Mary: 8:00 am & 10:30 am 

Sunday at Sacred Heart: 7:30 am, 10:00 am & 6:00 pm and 

  12:00 pm Kenyan Mass 

WEEKDAY MASSES:

 9:00 am, Monday and Saturday at Sacred Heart 

 9:00 am, Tuesday and Thursday at Saint Mary 

 9:00 am, Wednesday and Friday at Saint Ann 

HOLYDAY MASSES: As announced



EUCHARISTIC 

ADORATION

Until we can begin Adoration in 

our own worship sites, we urge 

you to visit St. John the Baptist 

in Quincy Center where 

Adoration is available 

Monday–Friday from 3 to 6 pm

and Sunday from 3 to 4 pm. 

THE VOCATION CRUCIFIX

will be taken home this week by: 

Noella Garrity — Saint Mary 

Maureen Mazrimas — Saint Ann 

Carol Danckert — Sacred Heart 

MINISTRIES & EVENTS 

Adult Choir Rehearsal 10am choir, Wed. at SH 7:30 pm

Bereavement Support Group Sacred Heart (3

rd

 Thurs. 7 pm) 

Bingo  St. Mary Hall (Tues, 6:45 pm) 

“Bring a Friend” Dinner/Movie  (as announced in bulletin)

Catholic Women’s Club Sacred Heart 

Children’s Choirs (Gr. 2-8) TBA

ChoirChime Ensemble Sacred Heart (Wed. 6 pm) 

Hope & Strength Prayer Group Sacred Heart (1

st

 Tues. 7 pm)

Kenyan Catholic Community Sacred Heart (Sun. 12 pm) 

Men’s Prayer Group St. Ann (Sat. 8 am) 

Sacred Heart (Thurs. 7 pm) 

Monthly Dinner Sacred Heart (as announced in bulletin)

RCIA Sacred Heart (Sept.-Apr., Mon, 7 pm)

St. Vincent de Paul (every other Tues. 6 pm 

Divine Mercy Parish • Quincy, MA 

The Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick will be 

celebrated as soon as possible after our 4 pm Masses. 

Those who wish to be anointed, please sit in the front 

pews. Other parishioners at the 4 pm Mass are invited 

to join with them in this short time of prayer. 

PARISH STAFF

Rev. Louis R. Palmieri

pastor 

Rev. Stanley Rousseau parochia

l vicar 

Rev. Peter J. Casey senior priest in resid

ence 

Rev. John F. Reardon senior pr

iest in residence 

Rev. Samuel Mathenge Kenyan commu

nity chaplain 

Rev. Richard Lennan visiting pries

t on weekends  

Rev. Leonard Copeland, O.C.D. visiting p

riest on weekends

Rev. Mark Riley visiting p

riest on weekends

Mr. Howard F. Lotis pastoral associate 

& music director of 

Divine Mercy Parish 

Mrs. Christine Coulsey finance & 

operations manager 

Mrs. Meg Venuti

admin. assistant 

Mrs. Kathleen McVeigh

admin. assistant 

Mr. John DiStefano

events coordinator 

Mrs. Cheri Kelly director o

f religious education 

Mrs. Ana Glavin coordinator, mid

dle school program 

and Gr. 1-5, St. Mary 

Ms. Annette Bradley

coordinator, Gr. 1-5, 

Sa

cred Heart and St. Ann 

Ms. Kathy Clancy

music director at St. Ann 

Mr. Michael Batson

music director at St. Mary

Mr. David Pekkinen 

cemetery superintendent  

Mr. Patrick McGahan 

maintenance 

Mr. Thomas Cunniff 

maintenance 

BULLETIN DEADLINE

All items must be submitted in writing, preferably by 

email, no later than noon, two Fridays before the 

publication date. 

Prayer Line: 617.328.5287. 

Prayer requests also may be entered on the 

Sisters of  Saint Joseph web site: www.csjboston.org. 

OUR PARISH WORSHIP SITES:

St. Ann Church 

755 Hancock Street, Wollaston 

St. Mary Church 

115 Crescent Street, West Quincy 

Sacred Heart Church 

386 Hancock Street, North Quincy 

FAITHFUL DEPARTED 

Please remember in your prayers, 

those who were buried from our 

parish recently:  Joanna Millane and

all our deceased parishioners. 

Compassionate and Loving Father, in the face of confusion and 
concern, impart to us the calm of Your presence. In You allow us 
to �nd hope and healing. Be with those who serve the sick and 
give them Your caring hands. Be with those who lead and give 
them Your spirit of wisdom. Be with those who have fallen ill 
and give them Your comforting heart. Wrap Your arms around 
our world and hold us in Your love. Allow us at this time of trial 
to then serve as instruments of that love to all we meet. 
We ask this in Your Name. Amen. 



BIBLICAL ROOTS 
OF THE EUCHARIST 
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Let’s hear a good story as we 
walk with Christ 
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SCRIPTURE STUDY

Come study the Bible with us! As Catholics, do 

we realize that the Bible is OUR book? We invite you 

to come, journey with us as we walk with Jesus 

through Sacred Scripture, just as the disciples did on 

the road to Emmaus that Easter Sunday evening.  

 We begin the walk in October, uncovering the 

foundation of Eucharist that extends further back in 

salvation history than we may realize, and continues 

through the New Testament. 

 As the Eucharist grounds us as Catholics, we then 

retell the birth narratives and Christmas customs in 

December. Everyone adores a new baby! What makes 

one particular little guy so special? Do all of those 

characters really appear in the one manger scene 

we’re accustomed to seeing? 

 In March and April, we’ll look at the Passion and 

Resurrection Narratives, the culmination of Jesus’ 

suffering, death and resurrection for our salvation. Can 

we make this walk with Jesus? Can we identify 

ourselves with any of the characters in the story? 

Act One, Act Two, or Act Three? Well, none of the 

above! We’re not talking about that kind of act, but 

rather, acts as works. What were the Apostles up to in 

the early Church? How did the Church function and 

grow? The Easter season in late April and May affords 

us an opportunity to take a peek and see what the 

Bible has to say! 

 The sessions will be held on Saturday mornings 

from 10 am to noon in the lower church hall at Sacred 

Heart. The presenter is Barbara Sullivan, well known 

for her Biblical knowledge and teaching. Barbara also 

is a parishioner here at Divine Mercy. 

MASS OF REMEMBRANCE

Our annual Mass of Remembrance 

for those who have been buried 

from our parish since last All Souls 

Day will take place on Sunday, 

November 7

th

 at 10:30 am in Saint 

Mary Church. Letters were mailed 

out to the families of the deceased 

last week. If you did not receive a 

letter please call the parish office at 617-328-8666. 

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY NEXT SUNDAY

Next weekend and on World Mission Sunday, we 

cannot but speak about what we have seen and 

heard" (Acts 4:20). We offer at the Eucharistic 

celebration, our prayers and our generous financial 

support, through The Society for the Propagation of 

the Faith, to continue the mission of Jesus. We are 

sent out to witness to mission in the world through 

our prayers and sacrifices for our brothers and sisters 

around the world. Your gift... 

• $25 helps support a catechist for a month in remote 

Latin America 

• $75 provides for the work of religious Sisters caring for 

orphaned children in Africa 

• $100 assists families in sending their children to 

schools in Asia 

As always, your prayers are your most treasured 

gift to the Missions. Your prayers and financial help, 

offered today, WORLD MISSION SUNDAY, support 

mission priests, religious Sisters and Brothers, and lay 

catechists who are Christ's witnesses to a world so in 

need of His healing, love, and peace. 

Please make your checks payable to The Propagation 

of the Faith and drop them in our parish collection 

containers or go online: www.propfaithboston.org and 

click on Donate Now! 

GRAND ANNUAL COLLECTION

Thank you to all who have 

contributed to the Grand 

Annual Collection for our 

parish. As of October 11

th

 we 

have received $62,945.90. The 

collection will help with the 

financial obligations of the 

parish, the general maintenance of our churches, 

utilities, insurances, staff compensation and benefits. 

If you did not receive a Grand Annual letter in the mail, 

letter packets can be found at the doors of the church.  

Thank you for your consideration and generosity to 

the parish. God bless you!



The altar bread and wine donation 

at St. Mary has been donated in 

memory of Thomas Garrity and 

Patricia Peterson.. 

SAINT ANN

29

th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time, Saturday, October 16

th

 4:00 pm Ralph Richardson

29

th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time, October 17

th

 9:00 am Mary Buono 

 11:00 am Foster A. Wright & Mildred Wrigh 

t

Wednesday, October 20

th

, Weekday

 9:00 am Harry Bertino (17

th

 Anniv.) 

Friday, October 22

nd

, Weekday 

 9:00 am Kay Allen 

30

th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time, Saturday, October 23

rd

 4:00 pm Bob Leonard

30

th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time, October 24

th

 9:00 am Glenn Frith 

 11:00 am Lina Sarnacchiaro

SAINT MARY

29

th

  Sunday in Ordinary Time, Saturday, October 16

th

4:00 pm Timothy Ring (4

th

 Anniv.), John Erickson (2

nd

 Anniv.) & 

  Mark Leary (2

nd

 Anniv.). 

)

29

th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time, October 17

th

8:00 am Jeanine Hurley (Mem.)

 10:30 am Tara Mannion-Gallagher (Months Mind)

Tuesday, October 19

th

, Saints John de Brebeuf and Isaac Jogues, Priests       

   and Companions, Martyrs 

9:00 am  Crehan Family (Mem.) 

Thursday, October 21

st

,

, 

Weekday 

9:00 am Sr. Sally McLaughlin (Mem.)  

30

th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time, Saturday, October 23

rd

4:00 pm Dr. Francis L. Colpoys (13

th

 Anniv.) & Agnes B. Colpoys (10

th

 Anniv.) 

30

th 

Sunday in Ordinary Time, October 24

th

       8:00 am Jean Paul Guertin (13

th

 Anniv.) 

 10:30am Angel Celo (Birth. Mem.) 

SACRED HEART

29

th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time, Saturday, October 16

th

 4:00 pm Denis Kennedy (20

th

 Anniv.) & Michael Kennedy (7

th

 Anniv.) 

29

th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time, October 17

th

7:30 am Rosemarie Bradley (Mem.) 

 10:00 am Kevin Escano (Living) & Vangie & Estela Escano (Living-Spec.Int.) 

 12:00 pm Kenyan Community Mass

 6:00 pm Patrick Burton (1

st

 Anniv.) 

Monday, October 18

th

, Saint Luke, Evangelist 

9:00 am Edward Donovan (Birth. Mem.)

Saturday, October 23

rd

, Weekday 

 9:00 am Louis Buccella (Birth. Mem.)

 4:00 pm Fred (3

rd

 Anniv.) & Nancy DiCarlo (17

th

 Anniv.) 

30

th

  Sunday in Ordinary Time, October 24

th

7:30 am Ernesto Luy (Mem.) 

 10:00 am Thomas Gioncardi (5

th

 Anniv.) & Joseph Minahan

 12:00 pm Kenyan Community Mass

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

MARRIAGE BANNS 

I   Carolyn Lewis & 

     Stephen Delorey

HYMN OF THE DAY

 Richard Gillard was born in 

Malmesbury, England in 1953, but 

emigrated to New Zealand with his 

family when he was 3. He had 

almost no formal musical training, 

and is a self-taught guitarist, playing 

in a folk style. 

 Regarding The Servant Song,he 

says it "was first published in 1978 on 

a record album by Scripture in Song 

called Father Make Us One, and has 

appeared subsequently in other 

Scripture in Song publications 

including a song book entitled 

Songs of Praise which is widely used 

by New Zealand congregations.” 

—Letter from Richard Gillard to Mary Louise VanDyke, 25 

March 1987 



CATHOLIC WOMEN’S CLUB PROJECT

 Please join the Catholic Women's Club in their 

project to aid the Friends of the Unborn. The Friends 

is a a faith-based private organization located in 

Quincy, whose mission is to offer to women who are 

faced with an unwanted pregnancy, caring and 

compassionate counsel with long-term shelter and 

support. 

 The women will be collecting items each weekend 

in October, (the right to life month), to assist the 

Friends in their mission. Items may be placed in the 

back of each of our churches. Members will collect 

them and bring them to the Friends . 

 Items needed are: 

Paper products: towels, plates, cups 

Cleaning items: kitchen/bathroom cleaning 

products, (hypo-allergenic) Lysol/Clorox wipes, 

laundry detergents, Kleenex 

 Personal products for the moms: hand lotions, 

shampoo, body wash, (hypo-allergenic items) 

Twin sheet sets: 300-count-plus, due to frequent 

laundering, bath towels, hand towels, washcloths. 

Any of the above items will be most appreciated! 

Do you have 10 minutes a day to spare for a week? If so, 

why not become part of our Vocation Crucifix 

ministry? All you need to do is pray for vocations ten 

minutes a day for a week on a rotating schedule. For 

info, call Howard at 617.328.8666. We also ask everyone 

to pray for our current archdiocesan priests. This week, 

we pray for: 

VOCATION CRUCIFIX 

Sun: Fr. James Barry 

 Mon: Fr. Robert Carr 

Tues: Fr. Joseph Fagan 

Wed: All Passionists 

Thurs  Fr. William Pearsall 

Fri.  Fr. John Graham 

Sat: Fr.  John Ronaghan 

Offertory Collection

Sunday, October 10

th

   $16,772 

Online Giving $2,011 

Total $18,783 

Grand Annual Collection (as of Oct. 11

th

)….$62,945.90 

ONLINE GIVING IS AVAILABLE! SIGN UP ONLINE AT: 

osvhub.com/divinemercyquincy/funds 

Note: If you attend Sunday Mass at one of our worship sites and 

don’t have an envelope, you may take one at the door of the 

church. Help our parish pass on the love you experienced by 

considering a gift to Divine Mercy Parish in your will or estate 

plan. For more information, please call Fr. Lou at 617.328.8666. 

PARISH FINANCIAL REPORT 

When making your 

offertory contribution by 

check, please be sure to 

make checks payable to:

Divine Mercy Parish 

CAN YOU SPARE 2 HOURS ON TUESDAYS?

Bingo has resumed in our 

parish on Tuesdays and we 

need many more volunteers 

to keep bingo running 

efficiently. We especially 

need volunteers to donate 

only two hours on Tuesdays 

to help sell tickets and cards. 

Outside of the Sunday offertory collection, bingo is 

the primary fundraiser for our entire parish. If you are 

willing to help, please call the office at 617.328.8666 

and leave your name and contact information. Thank 

you in advance for gift to time to our parish.

 ST. VINCENT DE PAUL AT ST. ANN CHURCH 

SAINT VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 

 The Society of St. Vincent dePaul 

is an international Catholic 

organization of lay persons 

founded in 1833. Placed under the 

patronage of St. Vincent dePaul, 

the Society derives its inspiration 

from his thinking and his work. It 

seeks, in a spirit of justice and 

charity and by person-to-person 

involvement of its members, to 

help those who are suffering. 

 Regardless of the state of the 

economy, whether growing or 

sluggish, the presence of the poor 

remains a constant reality. Over 

the years, the Society provided 

assistance to many people in need. Most often the 

need is for food, but as the cost of living has risen 

and several layoffs affecting our people have taken 

place, other needs have increased. Requests for 

clothing, fuel/utility assistance, and rental help have 

become more common. Also, when major disasters 

(hurricanes, earthquakes, etc.) occur in other areas 

of the country or the world, the Society responds 

with as much financial assistance as their means 

permit. 

With the Thanksgiving and Christmas holiday 

seasons coming upon us very soon, our St. Vincent 

de Paul Society is available to help. If you know of 

anyone needing assistance, please call the parish 

office to let us know. Someone from the Society 

will be in contact with them. 


